
 

 

GM CUSTOMER CARE AND AFTERSALES 
DCS3783 

URGENT - DISTRIBUTE IMMEDIATELY 
 

Date: September 23, 2015 
  
Subject: Upcoming Safety Recall – 15700 
 Driver Door Switch Short Circuit 
  
Models: 2006–2007 Buick Rainier 
 2006–2007 Chevrolet Trailblazer 
 2006 Chevrolet Trailblazer EXT 
 2006–2007 GMC Envoy 
 2006 GMC Envoy XL 
  
To: All Buick, Chevrolet and GMC Dealers 
  
Attention: General Manager, Service Advisor, Service Manager, Parts and  

  Service Director, Parts Manager, and Used Vehicle Manager 
 

General Motors has notified the National Highway Traffic Safety Administration 
(NHTSA) about an upcoming safety recall that involves certain 2006 model year 
Chevrolet Trailblazer EXT and GMC Envoy XL vehicles and 2006-2007 model year 
Buick Rainier, Chevrolet Trailblazer, and GMC Envoy vehicles.  The GM recall 
number is 15700.    
 

These vehicles were mistakenly excluded from safety recall 14309 and may 
continue to have a condition in which the printed circuit board inside the driver’s 
door module may be susceptible to corrosion from certain external corrosive fluids 
(e.g., melted snow containing road salt), which could cause a short in the module’s 
circuit board.  A short in the circuit board of the driver door module may cause the 
power door locks and power window switches to function intermittently or stop 
working.  A short may also cause the windows to raise or lower themselves without 
user input.  In addition, a short may cause overheating, which could melt 
components of the door module, producing odor, smoke, or a fire.  These 
conditions may occur even with the vehicle parked and the key removed.  
Customers should park the vehicle outdoors until this condition has been 
remedied.   
 
To correct this condition, dealers are to inspect the part number of the driver’s door 
switch module and, if necessary, install a new module. 
 
This is a courtesy notification to dealers.  Dealers will be advised when the recall 
bulletin is scheduled for release.  Dealers should not attempt to perform any repairs 
until the bulletin is released. 
 
The Investigate Vehicle History screen in the Global Warranty Management 
system will be updated in the near future for this upcoming safety recall.   
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